
 

 

Our Pupil Premium Strategy helps us remove barriers to learning so that all of our pupils 

reach their full potential and enables them to fully engage in our curriculum and school life. 

The governors reserve the right to allocate the pupil premium funding to support any pupils 

or groups of pupils the school has legitimately identified as being socially disadvantaged. 

  

Provision will be made through: 

• Facilitating pupils’ access to education 

• Facilitating pupils’ access to the curriculum, both in school and on school trips 

• Providing culturally enriching experiences cost free to ensure all of our 

disadvantaged pupils have equal life chances 

• Alternative support and intervention within the school through high quality 

intervention teaching and support 

  

It is the responsibility of the school to explain pupil premium expenditure to parents in the 

form of an annual statement. This report aims to detail information on how Pupil Premium 

has been used within our school. 

 

How to apply 
  
We urge those parents who do receive a qualifying benefit to make a formal 
application as this will allow the school to claim additional funding (pupil premium) for 
new equipment and resources. You can do this online by clicking the link below.  

 

Free school meals - Liverpool City Council 
 

If you live in Liverpool and receive any of the following benefits you can claim free school 

meals for your school-aged child. 

  

• Income Support 

• Income based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

• Income related Employment Support Allowance 

• Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• The guaranteed element of State Pension Credit 

• Child Tax Credit  – as long as you have a yearly household income of less than £16,190 (as 

assessed by HM Revenue and Customs) and do not get Working Tax Credit 

• Working Tax Credit run-on (paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax 

Credit) 

• Universal Credit. 

  

 

https://liverpool.gov.uk/benefits/free-school-meals/

